The Blue Mountain Lake Club

Board of Directors – Special Meeting

Tuesday March 21, 2017 - 7 PM at Operations office

1) Call to order by Steve Melnick 7:05 PM

Attendance: Steve Melnick, Lynn Ball, Gary Smith, Vince Ricci, Rob Temple, Penny Welliver

Others: Laurie Gonzalez, Amy Janiszewski, Dan Erb

2) Purpose for this meeting: After the record breaking Blizzard of 3/14/17 the Board as a whole wished to discuss how and what could be done better, if anything. The findings of this meeting are as follows:

This was the worst single snowfall to hit our area since 1996. The average snowfall exceeded 4 inches per hour burying the region.

Throughout BLMC, based on actual measurements, 22 to 24 inches of snow and sleet accumulated in less than 7 hours. During this extreme weather event, due to whiteout conditions, Gov. Wolf ordered ALL Vehicles off the roads hindering plowing.

It took more time than usual to complete the final cleanup

Dan Erb has been asked to review what was done and how cleanup can be improved for future extreme events.

We anticipate meeting with our contractor in the coming weeks

This was a rare event.

3) Adjournment: 8:45 PM